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 This month in the park department, we have been completing our daily disinfecting of areas and 
cleaning the downtown every morning.  Jay and the workers finished cleaning up the old chamber building 
this past week.  Jay wrapped up some maintenance on some equipment around the shop.  Jay and I took the 
bucket truck to the aquatic center for some maintenance.  Worked on overhead lighting and returning some 
of the palm leaves on the tiki hut that have blown off with strong winds. Jay has been checking drainage 
areas to make sure they are clear with the snow melting.  Jay reinstalled the bike fixit station at Wings Park 
that was damaged last fall.  The Lake Oelwein dam is closed and the lake is at full capacity once again. The 
main drain plug on the pool filter that rusted through last season was replaced after we tapped the threads, 
as the filter replacement project is our high priority for this department. This month I hosted the trails 
committee meeting on the second Tuesday evening of the month at the park shop.  The trails committee is 
working on the REAP grant for additional funding. We talked about fundraising efforts locally and easements 
with the next trial section.  Larry Murphy is working on our proposed bill SF 240 that passed the senate 
transportation committee and is on the senate floor. On the first Wednesday evening of the month, I hosted 
the Tree Board meeting at the park shop as we reviewed our work last fall on tree plantings and tree 
trimming.  I notified the Tree Board that the City has received the Tree City Award for 2020 through their 
work with tree plantings.  I was also able to notify the board that we received the Trees Forever - Branching 
Out grant for the full $5000 once again. This grant will be used to purchase and plant trees in the street 
boulevards.  

  On Monday, we had a burial at Woodlawn Cemetery for Jamison Funeral home. This week the park 
and rec meeting was postponed until Tuesday due to winter weather.  In the meeting, we discussed our 
master plan outlook of 1-5 years; tree board updates and trails progress.  Jay replaced stickers on the City Hall 
vehicle this week as well. The tree board got their picture in the paper for the Tree City award this month. I 
talked with the trails committee and they are on board with a nomination to accept the governor volunteer 
award this year. Jay and I changed over the fluorescent lights to LEDS’s in the pump room at the pool, which 
will make it safer to conduct our work. This past week Jay and I started removing the fencing at the pool old 
mini golf area to make way for contractors to put in the new trail section. This new trail will correct the 
approach to the existing bridge and eliminate the two steps on the west side of the bridge. I attended the 
Upper Explorer land Meeting online and the city safety meeting at the fire department this month.  Jay spent 
time to install the new broom attachment for the John Deere tractor that is a CIP item.  The park and 
cemetery employees came in on a Friday to go through orientation so they can get to work on all the projects. 
  

 This month some of the parks employees returned to start on some projects as we went over many 
safety items and videos as we do every year.  The employees took the new tables to the aquatic center and 
took the old tables away. Tab and I spent the morning cleaning up around the City’s newest property it 
acquired this winter as branches and junk were left in the yard.  The employees were busy installing the new 
shower house doors this month at the campground, which was a CIP item. In addition to the new doors, we 
are now utilizing a keypad lock so we will no longer deal with making keys and will make the campground 
hosts job a little easier.  Jay installed the new memorial bench at the complex in memory of Bob Henderson. 
The employees also installed a new door at Wings Park that was kicked in last season.  I met with a 
surveillance company this month to get a second quote for the aquatic facility.  This past month the tree 
board learned that they are the recipient of an award from the Iowa Urban Tree Council.  The council gives 
the Outstanding Community Organization award yearly to one group in the state.  If available, anyone can 
join in on April 8th with the online presentation.  



 

Parks / Cemetery / Aquatics / Campground / Trails 

Park and Recreation                                                                                          www.oelwein.fun 
 Tree board members include - Jeff Milks, Bill Brownell, Ron Lenth, Kyle Scheel, and recently retired 

from the board Tom Fick.  If you see any of these board members, please be sure and tell them you 

appreciate all their hard work for this community. http://www.treesforever.org/IowaUrbanForestryLuncheon 

 This past week has been a flurry of activity with the park and cemetery departments.  This week Jon 

Biederman and I met with the contractor to go over tree removal for segment 1 in the NE and NW parts of 

town.  As a reminder, the trees were dropped by the contractor to comply with the long eared bat rule as 

trees larger than 3” in diameter are not to be dropped between April 1 to Nov. 1.  The contractor will be back 

to dispose of the trees as soon as they finish their other jobs.  Jon and I also met with Alliant Energy, as they 

will be moving several utility poles for the City as a part of the 28e agreement to make way for the trail.  The 

Red gate bathroom/shelter project also started this week as I met with the contractors Monday morning and 

Miller started concrete work on the bathroom already.  The employees removed the swing set that was 

damaged by the tornado last year to make way for the new set that was purchased through a grant from the 

RJ McElroy Foundation.  The employees have been using the new brush attachment to keep the trails clean 

this past week.   

 I attended a park planning class online that discussed trends and adaptations of park departments for 

the future.  The park employees took the soccer nets and garbage cans to the complex this week.  I ordered 

Turface for the baseball diamonds and marking paint and chalk for the rec programs.  Both park and 

cemetery guys have been working this week at the aquatic center making way for the trail contractor and 

getting the facility ready for the upcoming season.  I have been working on getting paperwork ready for the 

pool ready and last Thursday Jessica and I went to the High School during the lunch period to recruit 

employees for the pool and rec programs.  On Wednesday, I sent out the agenda for the April tree board 

meeting for next Monday April 5th where we will discuss their newest award they received.  All the parks are 

now open to the public to drive through and enjoy.  This department was awarded another grant from 

Diamond Vogel Paint to repaint signs, tables and benches at Reidy and Levin Park this season.  We are still 

short a couple employees for the park and cemetery and still recruiting new personnel. Dumpsters have been 

returned to the sports complex and the cemetery so that people can remove their winter decorations.  Last 

night we had a meeting at City Hall with the celebration committee and talked about this year’s event. 

    Old chamber building  Repairs     Aquatics work 
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 Drainage  Fixit station    Lake full 

 
Filter Plug replaced 

 
Branching Out grant 
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  Master Plan      New decals 

 
     
    Tree City award             Trail nomination 

 
   LED lighting     Trail prep 

 
      Trail corrections 
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New brush for trails 

 
 

         New tables at Aquatic Center          Clean up new property 

 
    Campground doors   Bench installed 
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  Trail contractors     Alliant Energy 

 
 Redgate bathroom 

 
   
  Playground equipment     Trail sweeping 

 
   
  Park planning      Aquatics prep 
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Daily Activities                                                                                                           www.oelwein.fun 

❖ Sanitizing shop and equipment 
❖ Pick up garbage downtown 
❖ Checking/maintaining parks, cemeteries 
❖ Maintenance on equipment 

❖ Order supplies for all departments 
❖ Safety meetings 
❖ 2 full burials  
❖ Meet with contractors
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❖ Website work 
❖ Finish ordering CIP items 
❖ Trail easements/grants 
❖ Continuing education classes completed 
❖ Work on Park and Rec master plan 
❖ Took new tables to aquatic center 
❖ Surveillance system at pool ordered 
❖ Bathroom/shelter project at Red Gate 

park started 

❖ Replaced campground doors/locks 
❖ Memorial bench installed at complex 
❖ Wings door replacement at D1 done 
❖ Pool preparations started 
❖ Trail Segment 1 work started 
❖ Bike fixit station installed 
❖ Diamond 1 bathroom plumbing fixed 
❖ Pump room lights switched to LED’s 
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❖ Disc golf course install 
❖ Diamond 3 fencing 
❖ Website work 
❖ Finish shelter/sidewalk at Platt Park 
❖ Remove old well houses at City Park 
❖ Drinking fountains install 
❖ Diamond 1 building work 
❖ Arching sign for entrance at Woodlawn 
❖ Memorial bench install 
❖ WIFI install campground 
❖ Playground equip install Red Gate 
❖ Electrical project at City Park 
❖ Replace decking on old bridge 

❖ Grant work 
❖ Pool shelter install 
❖ Motor/Pump replacement at pool 
❖ Block signs at Woodlawn 
❖ Install basketball anchors/ hoops at 

Wings Park 
❖ Controller replacement at pool 
❖ Fayette Appreciation Day group 
❖ United Way - Day of Caring 
❖ Church group cleaning day 

 

 
 

Joshua Johnson MA 
Oelwein Park Superintendent 

 
 


